PUTNEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

7/24/17 AT 6:30 PM, PUTNEY GENERAL STORE

ATTENDANCE: Ruth & Merrill Barton, Tom Jamison, Betsy MacIsaac, Tim Ragle, Barry Stockwell, Barbara & Richard Taylor, MaryAnn Toffolon

MINUTES:  
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by Lindley & seconded by MaryAnn.  Passed

TREASURER:  
Tom, as co-treasurer, reported that little activity has taken place.  We’ve received one new membership.  The report was moved & seconded. Passed
OLD BUSINESS:  
Tom reported that the newsletter has gone to Susan Kochinskas for formatting.  Some pictures still have to be sent to her from Lyssa.  We discussed how it will be mailed.  The last one went by regular stamped postage since the bulk mailing is a major deal to pull together.  We will need volunteers to fold & tape.  Topics this time are: Gstore update, Laurel has one on houses, notice of the Annual Meeting & sale of items available.
In regards to the Annual Meeting, Barry feels we are all set with the program.  Maria Basescu has agreed to do a portion on the Legacy Putney program coming up this fall.  Leah Toffolon will talk about the Folklife Center and her work with the eighth graders for a 4th year.   Barry expects it to be about 45 minutes.

Ruth mentioned we needed a nominating committee.  Lindley has agreed to work on that.

Betsy gave us an update on the Store.  The best day so far this year was July 23.  We had a concert on the lawn which helped considerably.  The summer help are leaving so we are hiring more adults.  Betsy & Lyssa are hoping this will allow them to put in less time in the store.  There are still issues with the coolers, water & the floor still buckling. An old sign was found that was done by “Trucker” William Northey.  Will Parmelee wants to recreate it.   They want to add “since 1796” under the current sign.
Lindley brought a flier she found in Chester, VT promoting an Historic walking tour of the village.  Discussion continued on how that would work for Putney.  Pencil sketches of the houses & blurbs about their history.  Maybe Laurel can help with her house research.
Barry brought up the possibility of redoing the lease between Next Stage & PHS.  They are hoping that we would consider expediting the transfer of ownership from 2019 to 2018.  Next Stage is using more and more of the building. There are areas that still need to be researched such as keeping the Property Tax exemption as it currently stands with PHS and reviewing the transfer costs.  Barry made the following motion:

I move that PHS work with NSAP to expedite the transfer of ownership of Next Stage under Option 2 of the current lease so that the transfer may take place upon mutual agreement on all transfer details, on or around January 1, 2018.
The motion was moved & seconded. Passed
One more thing to report was that the lawn mower has died.

For the month of August, the following people have volunteered to keep the office open:

August 5, Lindley

August 12, Barbara

August 19, Tim

August 26, Ruth

The final comments on the Annual Meeting, since we won’t be having a meeting beforehand, is the meeting and program will take place upstairs and once adjourned we will have refreshments downstairs.

MaryAnn moved to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded by Lindley Speers.

Time???
